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Activities by INPRO SA in relation to the refusal of the occupancy permit for the Azymut estate 

Only the Polish version of this document is legally binding. 
This translation is provided for information only. 
Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of this publication. 

Further to current report No. 28/2019 of 03/12/2019 about the negative decision made by the 
County Construction Supervision Inspector for the city with county rights in Gdynia on the issue of 
the occupancy permit for the Azymut estate consisting of seven multi-family residential buildings 
with infrastructure in Gdynia, Wielkopolska / Strzelców streets (the "Decision") and further to report 
No. 29/2019 of 05/12/2019 on the waiver of the right to make an appeal against the Decision (Article 
127a of the Administrative Procedure Code Act of 14 June 1960), the Management Board of INPRO 
SA with its registered office in Gdańsk (the Company) informs that a repeated application of the 
occupancy permit for the buildings at the Azymut estate was filed on 10/12/2019. Along with the 
application, the documentation (certificates and as-built documents) was filed pursuant to the 
guidelines in the negative decision of 02/12/2019 on the issue of the occupancy permit.  

 

Detailed legal grounds: Article 17 para. 1 of the Regulation of the European Parliament and of the 
Council (EU) No 596/2014 of 16 April 2014 on market abuse (the market abuse regulation) and 
repealing Directive 2003/6/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and Commission 
Directives 2003/124/EC, 2003/125/EC and 2004/72/EC (also referred to as the MAR) 

 

 

 

 


